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 THE YAK  
Volume 33, Number 4 April 2019 

 

 
           R. barbatum 
 

Fraser South Rhododendron Society 
 is a chapter of  the  

   American Rhododendron Society 
 

http://frasersouthrhodos.ca  
 
Map :  https://goo.gl/maps/ZB1m1jnF9DP2 

 
Meetings are held at 7:30 p.m. on the third  
Wednesday of each month (excerpt June, 
July, August) at: 
 
Langley Mennonite Fellowship Church 
20997 40th Ave. 
Langley, B.C. 

 

http://frasersouthrhodos.ca/
https://goo.gl/maps/ZB1m1jnF9DP2
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This Month  
 
Ron Long - The Unique Botany of Southern 
Oregon 
 
Southern Oregon is not that far from British Columbia 
in distance but geologically and botanically it seems 
much farther. The unique geology that is found there 
has allowed an unusual set of plants to evolve. 
 
The geological up-thrust that created Steens Mountain 
also created a spectacular high elevation habitat for 
alpine plants, some of which are familiar and many of 
which are absolutely unique.  
 
In the Siskiyou Mountains the Serpentine rock is toxic 
to many plants yet supports a complex and exotic flora 
that has evolved to survive and even require those 
poisonous elements. Many of these plants are found 
nowhere else. 
 
The British Columbia botanist finds many old friends 
among the Southern Oregon plants but there are 
differences in scale that are truly impressive.  
Southern Oregon has something for every naturalist 
regardless of their particular interests.  
 
This talk will look at the familiar and unfamiliar aspects 
of the plants, birds, animals, and landscapes, of this 
fascinating region. 

 

 Date: Wednesday, April 17th, 2019.  
 
 Kitchen Duties:  Carolyn Feldinger & 
          Hilda Neustadter 
 
 Plant Sales: Harold Fearing  

 
 
 

Next  Month  
 
Fraser South Annual Truss Show 

 
With the late start to the blooming season, 
perhaps weôll see some rhododendrons that have 
usually finished blooming by May. See the last 
page of the newsletter for the categories and start 
planning your entries now. 

 
 

Magnolia sprengeri var. diva óEric Savillô 
 
This sprengeri 'Diva' seedling is a fast upright 
grower. Named in 1982, by John Bond for the 
creator of Savill Garden in Windsor Great Park. With 
fragrant flowers of distinctive, extraordinary pink and 
large stature, this Chinese magnolia is quite 
attractive. 'Eric Savill' was a 'Diva' seedling found in 
England. Flowering is delayed just enough to miss 
troublesome late frosts in most areas. 
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2 0 1 8  O F F I C E R S  

President:  Colleen Bojczuk     604-826-4221 

Past Pres:  Evelyn Jensen      604-857-5663 

Vice Pres:  Jim Worden      604-541-4754 

Secretary:  Barbara Mathias      778-580-6404 

Treasurer:  Harold Fearing     604-857-4136 

Directors:  Caroline Feldinger     778-545-8994 

      Gerry Nemanishen     604-826-0166 

     Shawn OôNeill      604-583-1817 

Programme:  Jim Worden      604-541-4754 

Membership: Ginny Fearing           604-857-4136 

Newsletter:  Maureen Worden     604-541-4754 

Librarian:  Gerald Nemanishen       604-826-0166 

Website:  Maureen Worden     604-541-4754 

Hospitality:  Gail Floyd      604-541-2884 

        Lois Williams         604-535-0543 

BCCGC Liaison: Vacant 

 

From the President  
     
 

 WOW! ï the March meeting was certainly a 
whirlwind of activity and interest ï loads of raffle 
items,  beautiful plants from Kirsten,  a fully laden 
snack table,  a full house of members,  and guests 
from other clubs,  and then TWO presentations by 
Mr. Larsen.  The sheer volume of photos and 
information was quite overwhelming, and early 
feedback was somewhat mixed.  High praise from 
the more experienced rhodoholics,( and Harold 
and Ginny added how personable he and his wife 
were), but somewhat less from some more novice 
members ïthe botanical technicalities were very 
complex. The geography, climate and personal 
anecdotes of Mr. Larsenôs friends in Norway,  and 
the wonderful human interest of the Kingdon-Ward 
family were certainly of great interest. All in all, I 
pronounce the meeting a success. 
 
    And now on to spring ï or did we already have a 
bit of summer? I fear that rhodo bloom times will 
be condensed this year, unless this cool spell lasts 
a while. The truss show should be interesting, 
though.  Plant sale preparations are well in hand, 
but there are still a few openings on the sign-up 
sheet I mailed out ï please check your e-mail and 
help us top up - the meeting will be the last 
chance. Thanks to all who responded so quickly 
so far.  
 
      I also urge everyone to bring samples of 
anything blooming in your gardens to the April 
meeting to share with others. I know there is a 
great diversity of tree, shrubs and perennials in our 
gardens, and weôd all like to see what other people 
have.    And lastly, I hope everyone is starting to 
scour their properties to find cool things for the 
silent auction at the June picnic.     
 
                                                                                                               

 Colleen B . 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reminders  
 
Our raffles help finance chapter activities. 
Please bring your contributions, extra plants, 
garden items, etc. 
 
************************************************ 
Feel free to suggest program topics and/or speakers to 

any member of the executive.  

 
************************************************ 

Submit articles, photos, or suggestions for the 

newsletter or else you will be stuck with the editors 

choices.  

************************************************ 
Speaker reviews are always welcome! 
 
************************************************ 
Members are welcome to send their own ñIn the 
Gardenò photos to the editor for inclusion in the YAK.  
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U pcoming events  
 
Fraser South Rhododendron Society 
Wednesday April 17, 2019. Time: 7:30 p.m. 
Langley Mennonite Church 
 

Ron Long, The Unique Botany of Southern Oregon 
Ron was the sciences photographer at Simon 
Fraser University for thirty-six years. Now retired, 
Ron travels extensively to botanic hotspots around 
the world and enjoys sharing his experiences and 
photographs with interested 

Vancouver Rhododendron Society  
Thursday, April 18, 2019 
7:30 pm VanDusen Gardens 

Gwen Odermatt of Petals and Butterflies Nursery is 
presenting óTreasures of the Shade and Pondô. 

Fraser South Rhododendron Society 
Saturday April 20, 2019 10:00 am ï 3:00 pm 
Langley Mennonite Church 

Annual Plant Sale 

Fraser South Rhododendron Society 
Wednesday May 15, 2015 7:30 pm 
Langley Mennonite Church 

Annual Truss Show 

  
 
 
FSRS Annual Plant Sale 
  
Our annual sale will be help on Saturday, April 20th from 10:00 am ï 
3:00 pm. 
 

This is our main fundraising event of the year. Even if you havenôt 
signed up to help, come out for a couple of hours, shop and help out or 
come out at 3 PM to help with take down. 
 

 
 
Coffee and tea will be available, please bring your own mug.  As no food is available on site, please bring 
your own lunch. Remember that all plant donations to the members table will be greatly appreciated. If you 
are unable to make the sale but have some plants youôd like to donate, please ask another member if they 
would bring them to the sale for you or let the editor know and we will try to arrange pickup from you. 
 
Most importantly, advertise the sale among friends, neighbours, and other garden groups you may belong 
to so we have a good turnout. Also having a few words with the sun god on our behalf would not be amiss! 

 
 
 

Kitchen helpers wanted 
 
A couple of openings are available on the kitchen signup sheet ï one for October and one for December.  
Please see Colleen at the meeting this month and help by volunteering for these vacancies. 
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Harold and Ginny Fearing would like to invite you to: 
 
OPEN GARDEN AND RHODODENDRON SALE 
 
Sunday, April 28, 2019, 
10:00 am - 4:00 pm 
 
Fearing's Farm Rhododendrons 
5376 Ross Road, Abbotsford, BC 
 
This is a private garden, rarely open to the public. There are some 1500 rhododendrons, 1100 of which are 
species, distributed in an informal way around a patch of woodland. 
 
Some pictures of the garden may be found in the Picture Gallery section of www.fearing.ca 
 
Rhododendron sales: The nursery will be open for sales with many varieties not available at local nurseries. 
 

From the Editor  
 

What a change from last month, the heat we had quickly brought a number of Rhododendrons to bloom 
but the lack of rain I think shortened their blooming period along with the tete a tete daffodils. Our 
magnolias have suffered some confusion with the weather weôve had. Royal Crown is usually the first 
magnolia to bloom, however this year itôs in competition to be the last. The maple trees are starting to 
show color as their leaves slowly emerge. Hate to say it but we really needed the rain weôve had off and 
on lately. 
 
Mr, and Mrs Mallard have been seen once again wandering through the neighbourhood yards but I 
have yet to see them come for their annual swim in the pool. Itôs fascinating to watch the devotion Mr. 
Mallard shows as he follows Mrs. Mallard wherever she chooses to go. Iôm assuming they nest 
somewhere in the area, but have yet to determine where. The Rufous hummingbirds which this year 
appeared on mass (the males usually arrive prior to the females) are in daily competition at the feeders 
with our year round neighbours the Annas hummingbird.  
 
You may notice a change to the newsletter format this month. Donôt know what I was thinking at the 
time (I think it was my picture of R. barbatum picture that started it) but decided to play around a bit. 
(Always seems simple at the time of the idea and turns out not to be!). Whether it stays or goes is still 
undecided, guess weôll see how I feel next month. 
 
Our travels this month will keep up more local. After Wales, then Norway, this month we will stay on the 
North American continent and visit Oregon with Ron Long. Ron has previously spoken at FSRS and 
was well received so once again pull up a chair, bring a friend and enjoy the evening.  
 
I hope everyone plans to attend the truss show next month. I attended last year and found it an 
excellent opportunity to see a range of blooms that I hadnôt seen before. If youôre looking to expand your 
Rhodo knowledge or looking for some new rhodos for your garden or just like to admire some incredible 
blooms in so many different colors, this event is for you. Entering the show is not a requirement for 
attendance. Just come and enjoy! 

        Maureen  

 

http://www.fearing.ca/
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From the Archives        
 

The following article originally appeared in the Fraser  
South Newsletter, April 2004 by Ginny Fearing  
 

 

 
            Continued on page 11  
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From the Garden  
 

      
  Magnolia óAnnaô      R. arigipeplum   
   

     
  Avalanche x Harry Carter     R. calophytum 
 

   
  R. campanulatum      r. coeloneuron  


